
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

18 October 2024 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Fri 18 Oct Yr 6 BluEarth Transi-
tion Activities St Theresa’s Albi-
on 
Fri 18 Oct Yr 1 Mad About Sci-
ence Incursion 
Mon 21 Oct Yr 2 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Fri 25 Oct Day for Daniel - wear 
a splash of red 
Mon 28 Oct  Yr 4 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Wed 30 Oct Yr 3 Mad About 
Science Incursion 
Wed 30 Oct Years 3&4 Camp 
Activities 3.10-7.00pm 
 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 
Mon 4 Nov Professional Practice 
Time for Staff- No School for the 
Children 
Tues 5 Nov Melbourne Cup 
Public Holiday 
 

END OF YEAR 2024 
Tues 17 Dec Students finish for 
2024 at 1.00pm 
 

START OF 2025 
Tues 28 Jan Staff Return 
Wed 29 Jan  Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 1 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Thurs 30 Jan Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 2 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Fri 31 Jan Classes start for all (F-
6) 

‘What Jesus did here in Cana of Galilee was the first of the signs through which he revealed 
his glory; and his disciples believed in him.’  John 2:1-11 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Loving One Another 
 

When people are nice, it’s easy to love them. When people are mean, it’s not. 
When they are rude, or bad or cruel, that’s when I need a spot 

Of your special love and kindness, your eyes to help me see 
How much they mean to you, God, even when they’re mean to me. 

 
‘But I am giving you a new command. You must love each other, just as I have 

loved you.’ John 13:34 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I would like to extend a big thank you to our parent community for 
the understanding and collaboration you showed on Monday when 
we had to temporarily close the school as we had no water. This was 
due to the theft of the backflow prevention device commonly known 
as an RPZD which connects from the water meter to the school’s water supply. As a 
result of this incident we have increased the security around the school and will be 
putting in preventative measures such as installing chain wire fencing around the 
water meter and the equipment associated with it. I would also like to thank Eddie 
our Site Foreman for his prompt response to this emergency and fixing the prob-
lem within a short space of time. He has been brilliant in the way he worked with 
the school showing the utmost consideration for the students and supporting the 
school to run as smoothly as possible. 
 

A warm invitation to all Our Lady’s School Parents  
An invitation to all Our Lady’s parent 
community to join us for the Official 
Opening of the new building is going 
home today. The official name of the 
building is the St. Joseph of the Sacred 
Heart Learning Centre. We warmly in-
vite all parents to join the staff, stu-
dents and official guests as we celebrate 
this great achievement which could not 
have been possible without the support 
of you our parents.  
You have collaborated with the school 
through all the ups and downs that un-
dertaking a build of this scope inevitably brings. You have supported the school 
both financially and in your understanding of the various challenges that arose 
throughout the build. I cannot thank you enough for all you have done to make this 
building possible. Please come and join us at the official opening and celebrate this 
wonderful achievement that we as a school community have realized together. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Warm regards, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 Below you can read about the 
items recently completed or close 

to completion.  
The nature playground is expected 
to be finished by the end of next 
week and the aqua bubblers should 
also be installed by the end of next 
week. 
 
Pinboard and whiteboards – 100%. 
Hearing augmentation – 95%. 
Corromesh screening – 100%. 
Independent fire testing – 100%. 
Water tap in – 100%. 
Concrete paving – 100%. 
Epoxy to balcony – 100%. 
Landscaping – 70%. 

WE 

ARE 

NEARLY 

FINISHED 

A FUNDRAISING INITIATIVE FROM THE PARENTS AND FRIENDS 
We are holding a School Fun Run’s Crazy Colour Day this year. We will 
be raising much needed funds in the lead up to our event for a Shade 
Sail over our new playground with a target of $15,000, so we’re ask-
ing all families to pitch in! 
We are super excited to announce that we will be holding our event 
on FRIDAY 15th NOVEMBER 2024 at 2.10pm here at School! 
What is the School Fun Run? 
It is an online fundraising program, where all families go home and 
create their own online profile. You then choose your target prizes 
and work towards hitting your target! In your profile you will have a 
unique cyber safe link to share with your family and friends to donate 
to get you close to your target. 
What do we need you to do? 
All we need you to do this week is create an online profile at fun-
run.com.au 
Students will wear casual dress and we suggest a white (or light col-
oured) t-shirt, shorts and runners – that you don’t mind getting the 
colour powder sprinkled on (the colour powder is easily removed in 
the wash!) 
This is an inclusive fundraiser we would love you to be a part of it. 



 

FI 
Brooklyn -  For being a Self-Manager. You are always trying your best. Well done! From Miss Seona 
Amanda - For showing the Gospel Value of Respect to her classmates. Well done! From Miss Seona 
 
FJ 
Max - For being a great Self-Manager when writing about the life cycle of a butterfly. Well done! From Miss Wendy 
Isaac - For making good behaviour choices and following directions to pack up quickly. Well done, Isaac. From Miss 
Wendy 
 
1K 
Joanne - for showing the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Service by consistently looking for ways you can help your 
peers with their work and around the classroom. Thanks Joanne! From Ms Shai 
Eli - for displaying the Learning Asset of a Communicator when working with your group to solve clues during Year 1 
and 2 camp. From Ms Shai 
 
1L 
Siam - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service. Thank you for seeing a need and doing something about it. 
Well done! From Miss Scarlett 
Casper - For showing the Learning Asset of Collaboration when working with your team during the Grade 1/2 camp. 
Well done! From Miss Scarlett 
 
2M 
Ryan C - For how well you have been listening to and following instructions. Keep it up! From Ms Rochelle 
Mai - For your positive attitude and hard work in writing. I have enjoyed seeing how enthusiastic you have been. You 
are doing such great work! From Ms Rochelle 
 
2N 
Ava- For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Courage, you are a persistent learner. Well done! From Ms Robles 
Thomas- For being open to challenge and writing a description text about an iceberg. Keep it up! From Ms Robles 
 
3E 
Anabella L - For showing the Communicator Learning Asset by consistently having a go and participating in class dis-
cussions. From Ms Steph 
Samara S - For being a Self-Manager who is focused during independent learning. From Ms Steph 
 
3F 
Alyssa D - For showing enthusiasm and being a great Collaborator while conducting different experiments to investi-
gate Matter. Keep it up Alyssa! From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
Ethan H - For demonstrating the Learning Asset Thinker while making predictions and a hypothesis before conducting 
different experiments to investigate Matter. Well done Ethan!  From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
 
4G 
David- For showing interest and enthusiasm in our FLI unit about Matter. It was great to see you doing extra research 
at home. From Ms Karen & Mrs Mendoza 
Isaac-  For showing enthusiasm in your writing. I was impressed with your focus and creativity when writing your re-
count about your Vietnam holiday. From Ms Karen & Mrs Mendoza 
 
4H 
Bonnie- For your positivity and hard work in class. Keep up the great work! From Ms Rebecca 



 

Garang- For your enthusiasm and focus during writing sessions. Keep it up! 
From Ms Rebecca 
 
5C 
Natalie- For being organised, focused and keen to learn. Keep up the great 
work! From Ms Huyen 
Andi- For demonstrating Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Compassion, when you 
showed your support and care for a member of our class. You saw a need 
and you acted on it. From Ms Huyen 
 
5D 
Jasmine - For displaying Our Lady’s Gospel Value of compassion towards others in the classroom and playground. From 
Ms Gurry 
Mina - For working hard in reading sessions to improve your skills. Well done and keep it up! From Ms. Gurry 
 
6A 
Peter- For showing commitment to a task that requires giving up his own time at breaks. From Mr Wickham 
William - For speaking up in class discussions and sharing ideas and opinions. From Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Tracey - For demonstrating the Gospel values of peace and compassion. Tracey always treats her peers with kindness 
and shows genuine care for others. You are a wonderful asset to our classroom! From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus 
Cohen - For demonstrating the Gospel values of peace and respect. Cohen treats his peers with kindness, always lis-
tens to others, and embraces differences without judgement. We are very grateful to have you in our class! From Mrs 
Belinda & Ms McManus 
 

2N: Isabella W 
4G: Ethan N 
4H: Evelyn L 
5D: Mina N 



 



 

DAY FOR DANIEL - PROMOTING CHILD SAFETY - FRIDAY 25 OCTOBER 
 
Dear Parent, 
Just a reminder that next Friday 25th October, Our Lady’s will be participating in the registered event ‘A 
Day for Daniel’ for the eighth year in a row. It has been organised by the Daniel Morecombe Foundation to 
help promote and educate children about safety.  Our Lady’s supports this initiative as it strongly connects 
to what we already do in our Student Wellbeing/Social Emotional learning Program across the school.  On 
this day, students are encouraged to wear something RED, which could be a red tee-shirt or red socks, 
with their casual clothing.   
To prepare for this day, the students will be engaging in a number of ‘Child Safety’ lessons, which also sup-
port our Social and Emotional Learning Program. These lessons promote and teach students to Recognise, 
React and Report if they find themselves in situations that make them feel unsafe. We encourage you to 
continue to talk to your child about what they are learning in class. 
 
Wellbeing: Child Safety 
As a whole school approach, and as part of the wellbeing and child safety curriculum, the students will be 
immersed in exploring different emotions. This also involves consolidating the concept of respecting each 
other’s personal space and emotions. Students in Years F-3 will be viewing a video exploring a student’s re-
action to a homework situation at home with a sibling. Follow-up from the video will involve students ex-
ploring other ways that the situation can be dealt with in relation to taking one’s emotions and feelings into 
account. The Years 4-6 will be watching a video involving students playing football with a focus on emotions 
and behaviour and how one person’s behaviour can affect themselves and those around them. Both year 
levels will also be viewing a video about body clues when they may feel uncomfortable.  
The resources we are using are provided for all stu-
dents nationally and can be found on the following 
website: https://danielmorcombe.com.au/keeping-
kids-safe-resources/ 

ST MARY MacKILLOP AWARD 

Congratulations to the recipients of our St Mary MacKillop Award for October 2024. 

Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Hanna L 5D     Amanda L FI 

https://danielmorcombe.com.au/keeping-kids-safe-resources/
https://danielmorcombe.com.au/keeping-kids-safe-resources/


 



 



 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2025 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2025 we ask that parents let us know 
as soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2025 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list 
for Prep and  we have had several  enrolment enquiries coming in for the other 
year levels.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2025 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you 
return this form as soon as possible. Thank you. 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2025 

 

Family Name:            

Child/children’s names 

1.           2024 Grade:    

2.           2024 Grade:    

3.           2024 Grade:    

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

 

And / Or 

Our new address:             

               

Signed:             (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 



 

 



 



 


